

Information Item	Word from the President
Sponsor	CEO
Date	September 2019

## **Word from the President**

Hello, and welcome to another monthly newsletter – and the arrival of Spring.

Let me start by sharing with you what our Chief Executive, Sally Dunbar, and CANZ Councillor, Stephen Broomfield, have been doing.

They've been on the road throughout the country hosting roadshows to share the direction the CANZ Council intends to take the Association.

Additionally, they shared information regarding the Pressure Equipment, Cranes, and Passenger Ropeways (PECPR) regulations review.

So, I and the Council would like to thank the people who are assisting Stephen with the submission we're compiling for the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment.

Following our successful 2019 conference, we've already begun thinking about our next event – which, if you don't remember, is being held in Hamilton.

With that in mind, the Council and I would to thank all the members who participated in the post-conference survey that was emailed out.

Your responses will give the Council a clearer indication of how you would like the next conference to be shaped. So, we've formed a conference committee to ensure the next event's success.

Moving to another area of interest, regarding the demand of the reviews and increase in cost, we are tight on running the Association on a subscriptions-only basis.

Currently, the Executive and Sally are working on a 12-month budget in order for us to tailor our costs to fit inside said budget.

However, it will be quite restrictive in regard to the initiatives that we can achieve. So, we're also reviewing how the subscriptions are based, and whether there should be an adjustment to how they're applied and its amount.

Last week, you received the Member Information Update and Subscription Renewal notice from National Office. We ask that you complete the attached form, with any relevant contact information and the audit relating to members current equipment.

Please take this reminder to review the crane information you have listed on the Association's website.

Under the proposed PECPR changes, we may be obligated to provide this information to MBIE, it is important that you can assist us with this audit. The proposed high-risk plants / machinery discussed with the PECPR document will include cranes of <u>ALL</u> types used across the NZ marketplace.

The team at National Office and the CANZ Council look forward to a continuing relationship with you and to working towards excellent outcomes for the crane industry.

**Tony Gibson** 

**CANZ President** 

## Newsletter Disclaimer:

The information in any CANZ newsletter is for general use only. The information has been provided by CANZ and by third parties including CANZ members. While CANZ has reasonably endeavoured to provide accurate information, neither CANZ nor the third parties provide any guarantees regarding the correctness, currency, completeness or suitability of the information for any particular purpose. It should not be relied on in place of appropriate specific advice or verification. Opinions provided by third parties on any matter do not necessarily represent the opinion or policy of CANZ.

The newsletter also contains promotional information about third parties and their products and services, including references to CANZ sponsors, and links to third party websites. CANZ does not endorse third party products or services, and any dealings with third parties, including accessing their websites, will be at the user's sole risk.